
Meeting Minutes – SHAC 

Location: Room 301 

Date: 12/11/2019 

Time: 4:00 

Agenda Items: 

1. Member sign in 
2. Food Services waiver of Summer Feeding Program 
3. Stop the Bleed initiative across campus 
4. Presentations JH/HS - Vaping, Juvenile Detention, Digital Footprint 
5. Additional Concerns/questions 
6. Upcoming meeting dates 

Action Items: 

1. Approval of previous minutes 
2. Vinnie Bass not present, but reported to Staci Vander Schaaf that the Summer Feeding 

Program waiver was passed by the QISD Board.  This has been done the same way for 
the past several years due to the rural locations of many of our students and the risks of 
students coming.  

3. Stop the Bleed law was passed, so that schools will be more prepared incase of a fatal 
emergency.  We now fulfill the new regulations by having Stop the Bleed kits placed 
around all 3 campuses, along with AEDs.  These were strategically placed to allow access 
from all different areas of the school, including after school functions.  Mrs. Vander 
Schaaf noted that had talked with other school nurses and our school district was very 
generous compared to other districts in supplying the kits for our school.  There are on 
average 8 stop the bleed kits in each station.  We were also well prepared when it came 
to training our faculty.  All faculty had stop the bleed training in February of 2019.  Mrs. 
Vander Schaaf and several others will/are qualified to teach the course, so that we can 
get the new staff trained as well. 

4. Julie Cole spoke on several presentations that we have had for our students.  Those 
presentations include: 

a. Vaping presentations was done by a man out of Longview.  He created a safe 
space for 6th - 12th grade students to answer questions and several were 
surprised on how much the students already knew.  He gave the facts on vaping 
and hopefully it sunk in for the students to make better educated decisions. 



b. Melanie Whitehurst came and spoke to students about juvenile detention.  She 
explained the consequences of drug use and the realities of their punishment. 

c. Maxie Hurst from People’s Telephone came and spoke to grades 8-12 about how 
their actions on the internet are there forever.  Employers, college, etc. are doing 
social media checks this can determine whether you get hired or accepted.   

Julie discussed that all these efforts are to help our students make better decisions and 
know the consequences they will face according to their actions. 

5. Additional Concerns and Topics: 
a. Emerson asked about the preparations for the upcoming Flu Season.  Mrs. 

Vander Schaaf noted that she has family that has already experienced school 
closings where they are due to the flu.  Mr. Mason said that he met with Mr. 
Schoon mid-October discussing preparations and supplies needed.  After 
researching, the best fight against the spread is the sani-wipes.  The school will 
be stocked soon.  We also benefit from two shifts of custodial staff that will 
continue to disinfect after all the students leave each day. 

b. Mr. Mason also mentioned another presentation for possibly mid-February for 
parents call “Screenagers”.  This is a presentation presenting on the effects of 
too much screen time in our youth.  

6. Upcoming meeting dates: 
a. 2/19/2020 
b. 5/13/2020 

 


